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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF THE DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

ON HOSTING THE SECOND INTER-AMERICAN MEETING OF MINISTERS 

AND HIGH-LEVEL AUTHORITIES ON SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT
TO THE 

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

1715 22nd Street NW, Washington, D.C. 20008-1931

Tel. (202 332-9142  Fax (202 232-5038) republicadominicana@oas.org
MP-RD-OEA

0969-09

Washington, D.C., December 29, 2009

Excellency,


I have the honor to address Your Excellency and to forward Communication 000746, dated November 25, 2009, from Mr. Juan Temístocles Montás, Secretary of State for the Economy, Planning, and Development, announcing that the Government of the Dominican Republic would be honored to host the “Second Inter-American Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities of Sustainable Development.” It requests that said important meeting take place from October 6 to 8, 2010.


Accordingly, I would be grateful if this topic could be included on the agenda of the next meeting of the Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CEPCIDI), scheduled for January 19, 2009.


Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


Virgilio Alcántara


Ambassador, Permanent Representative

His Excellency

José Miguel Insulza

Secretary General

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.

cc.
Ambassador Alfonso Quiñónez, Executive Secretary for Integral Development

Mr. Cletus Springer, Director of the Department of Sustainable Development

Secretariat of State of the Economy, Planning, and Development

Santo Domingo

“Centenary Year of the Birth of Juan Bosch”
00746

November 25, 2009

Dear Secretary General:


I have the honor to address Your Excellency to follow up on the commitment that the Heads of State and Government undertook in the Declaration of Commitment of Port of Spain with reference to the Second Inter-American Meeting of Ministers and High-level Authorities of Sustainable Development.

Accordingly, the Government of the Dominican Republic, through this Secretariat of State for Economy, Planning, and Development, has the honor to hereby offer to host this Ministerial meeting, requesting that said meeting be held from October 4 through 8, 2010.


The meeting will provide an auspicious occasion to work on the foundations of the inter-American program on sustainable development as well as on priority areas of sustainable development in the region.


Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


Juan Temístocles Montás


Secretary of State for Economy, Planning, and Development

JTM/ML

Cc:
Alfonso Quiñónez, Executive Secretary for Integral Development

Cletus Springer, Director, Department of Sustainable Development
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